
 

 

May	17,	2012	

Roy	Wood	
Eastman	Kodak	Company	

RE:	GIS	Life	Cycle	Assessment	Peer	Review		
	

Dear	Mr.	Wood,	

Eastman	 Kodak	 Company	 conducted	 life	 cycle	 assessments	 (LCA)	 of	 Kodak	 i2800,	 i2600,	 and	 i2400	
scanners.	The	New	York	State	Pollution	Prevention	Institute	(NYSP2I)	at	Rochester	Institute	of	Technology	
(RIT)	was	asked	by	Kodak	to	conduct	a	peer	review	of	the	Kodak	report.	Specifically,	the	Kodak	report	was	
provided	to	NYSP2I	for	a	peer	review	to	address:	

 The	methods	used	to	carry	out	the	LCA	are	consistent	with	ISO	14040	&	14044	
 The	methods	used	to	carry	out	the	LCA	are	scientifically	and	technically	valid	
 The	data	used	are	appropriate	and	reasonable	in	relation	to	the	goal	of	the	study	
 The	interpretations	reflect	the	limitations	identified	and	the	goal	of	the	study	
 The	study	report	is	transparent	and	consistent	

The	 NYSP2I	 peer	 review	 provided	 Kodak	 with	 comments	 regarding	 basic	 assumptions	 and	 conclusions	
presented	 in	 the	report.	The	 intent	was	not	 to	 “re‐do”	 the	 life	cycle	assessment	or	 independently	validate	
input	data,	particularly	that	from	other	sources.	Recommendations	were	provided	in	the	report	for	further	
work	 that	would	 address	 unknowns	 and	 issues	 raised	 by	 the	 NYSP2I	 review.	 Kodak	 responded	 to	 those	
comments	and	through	subsequent	iterations	of	the	report	and	comment	cycles,	a	final	LCA	report	has	been	
prepared	by	Kodak.	

NYSP2I	contends	that	Kodak	has	satisfactorily	addressed	the	substantive	and	editorial	 issues	raised	in	the	
draft	LCA	reports.	The	analysis	and	report	 follow	accepted	LCA	principles	and	methodologies	and	 follows	
the	ISO	14040	and	14044	standards.	The	analysis	used	accepted	commercially	available	software	to	perform	
calculations	and	retrieve	data	that	was	not	available.		

NYSP2I	reviewed	the	data	used	in	the	study	and	found	that	appropriate	and	reasonable	data	sets	were	used	
in	relation	to	the	goal	of	the	study.	Furthermore,	interpretations	of	the	results	reflect	the	assumptions	and	
sensitivity	analyses	performed	in	the	study.		

The	NYSP2I	review	was	conducted	by	Kate	Winnebeck,	Senior	Environmental	Health	and	Safety	Specialist,	
life	cycle	assessment	certified	professional.	

	
Kate	Winnebeck,	LCACP	
Senior	Environmental	Health	and	Safety	Specialist	
New	York	State	Pollution	Prevention	Institute	
Rochester	Institute	of	Technology	


